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Dear Brother in Christ, 

I write today to provide you with updates and will continue to share with you 
information as needed. 

Earthquake in Haiti 

On August 14, a massive earthquake hit Haiti, resulting in major devastation to 
this impoverished nation. Meanwhile, tropical storms are exacerbating the 
situation. An estimated 1.2 million people, including 540,000 children, have been 
impacted with more than 1,900 deaths and thousands more injured, leaving local 
hospitals overwhelmed. Homes, schools, businesses and infrastructure that 
stood there a month ago simply no longer exist today. The Haitian people are now 
in dire need of medical care, shelter, food, water, clothing, and other supplies, as 
well as the materials to rebuild. The recovery process will remain for years. 

The Washington metropolitan area is home to many thousands of Haitians. Many 
are our parishioners and many of our local parishes have close ties with Haiti 
through medical mission and parish twinning relationships. 

In the wake of this humanitarian tragedy, Pope Francis said in his weekly 
audience, “As I raise my prayers to the Lord for the victims, I address a word of 
encouragement to the survivors, desiring that the international community will 
take a shared interest in them. May the solidarity of all alleviate the consequences 
of the tragedy.” 

In response to the great need of the Haitian people during this awful time, parishes 
are asked to consider supporting relief efforts. Cardinal Gregory has also 
authorized the Pastoral Center Finance Office to send funds to assist with this 
recovery. The faithful of this Church of Washington responded with great 
generosity when a previous earthquake struck Haiti in 2010, just as the faithful 
have always been very generous to those in need and, in particular, when there 
have been natural disasters. 

Please share with your community that Catholic Relief Services has a presence 
on the ground in Haiti and is assisting already. Should your parish and your 
parishioners wish to help provide immediate assistance for our Haitian sisters and 
brothers, please go to: https://support.crs.org/donate/haiti-earthquake. Your 

   

https://support.crs.org/donate/haiti-earthquake


 August 18, 2021 12:40 pm 

prayers and support can make a difference, and your assistance is greatly 
appreciated. 

Religious Education Email Inquiry  

We understand several DC parishes were recently contacted by a person 
inquiring about enrolling her 6 year-old child, who the mother states is 
transgender, in the parish’s CCD program and requesting information on this 
subject. The sender does not identify herself as a parishioner and has sent 
identical requests to several parishes.  

We suggest that you do not respond substantively to these types of “cold call” 
inquiries from non-parishioners. If, however, you receive an inquiry about 
enrolling a child, who identifies as transgender, in CCD from a family whom you 
know to be registered with or regularly attending Mass at your parish, please 
contact the Office of Catechesis for further guidance.     
 
Remind the Faithful of Information on the Website 

The archdiocesan website is updated regularly. Please see adw.org/coronavirus for 
information related to the coronavirus, adw.org/live-streamed-masses-and-
prayers/ for a listing of live stream Masses and prayers, and 
cathstan.org and elpreg.org for the Catholic Standard and the Spanish-language El 
Pregonero newspapers. 
 
As always, should you have questions or need assistance from my office and the 
Pastoral Center, please let us know.   
 
With gratitude for your priestly ministry, I am 
Sincerely in Christ, 
Very Reverend Daniel B. Carson 
Vicar General and Moderator of the Curia           
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